

## For immediate release:

Date: May 28, 2013

## contact information

From: Wayne ARC Contact: Tracy Crosby

Tel: 315-331-7741 | Fax: 315-331-4857

Address: 150 VanBuren Street .

Newark . NY 14513

Email: tracy.crosby@waynearc.org

Web: www.waynearc.org

## **Wayne ARC announces Officers and Award Winners**

Wayne ARC's Annual Membership and Awards Meeting mixes business with pleasure as they introduce Board Members and officers and reveal annual award winners from the community, staff and individuals served.

On May 14<sup>th</sup>, 2013 over 100 people gathered to promote and celebrate the work of Wayne ARC. Dorothy Howland, Chair of the nominating committee conducted the election of officers for the 2013-2014 year. **Sharon Boyd**, was elected to a second term as President, **CJ Britt** – 1<sup>st</sup> Vice president, **Carol Kenyon** – 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President, **Dorothy Howland** - Secretary, and **Sandy Woodard** – Treasurer. Elected Directors were **Bret Vanzo**, **Essie Barnes**, **William Cathy**, **Hannelora Reinhardt**, **Todd Goddard** and **Stephen Finewood**.

Awards celebrating benevolence and support of our mission were given to **Catherine Mastowski**, **Cracker Box Palace**, **Dr Pepper Snapple**, **SCORE – Paul Sigas & Bob Gerace**, **Finger Lakes Gaming and Race Track and Architectural Basics – Andy Buchholz**. Achievement awards honoring the commitment and accomplishments of individuals we serve were presented to **Craig Dixon**, **Terell Hollie and John Deppen**. Our Employee of the Year award was bestowed upon **Vicki Sackett**, School Psychologist, for her commitment to excellence in serving the children of Roosevelt Children's Center. Pictures from the event are available for viewing from our facebook page.

Wayne ARC is a private, not-for-profit 501(c)3 organization serving over 1400 people with and without developmental and intellectual disabilities throughout Wayne County. Roosevelt Children's Center, a program of Wayne ARC, provides a variety of educational and clinical services to children ages birth to 5 years, and their families. Wayne ARC is also a premier employer locally with over 550 employees. For more information regarding Wayne ARC or Roosevelt Children's Center please contact us at 315-331-7741, visit us on the web at <a href="https://www.waynearc.org">www.waynearc.org</a> or connect with us on facebook.



l-r Sharon Boyd, Board President; Janice Gibala-Broxholm; Victoria Sackett, Employee of the Year



I-r Sharon Boyd, Board President; Heather Bombach, Supply Chain Planning Manager, Dr Pepper Snapple Group; David Calhoun, Executive Director; Jane DeGroote, Planner, Dr Pepper Snapple Group; Deb Drexler, Marketing Representative, Key Industries, Wayne ARC